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Academic Standards Committee Meeting
All Campuses via Zoom
November 1, 2024
2:00 – 3:30 pm
Meeting called to order at 2:03 pm by Bill Van Glabek.
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Quick recap
The team discussed various topics related to Zoom meetings, class recording policies, and the implementation of a new syllabus system. They also reviewed and updated the syllabus policy, focusing on the inclusion of required course materials, handling of late work and makeup exams, and the concept of a catalog year. Lastly, they discussed the approval process for syllabi, the potential changes to the syllabus policy, and the implications of a student returning after a long absence.
Next steps
Here are the key action items from the meeting:
April and Dr. Henry to rewrite the "Requirements and Limitations" section of the class recording policy and submit it for evaluation within the next week.
Jennifer to add clarification on the definition of "class lecture" under the Definitions section of the class recording policy.
William Van to update the common core syllabus COP, changing "common course syllabus" to "simple syllabus" throughout the document.
William Van to make edits to the common core syllabus COP based on the discussion, including removing ISBN requirements and combining/rewording some policy items.
William Van to update the Individualized Studies COP with the VPAA title change and any other necessary updates discussed.
Academic Standards Committee to review the updated class recording policy and syllabus COPs once submitted.
Summary
Zoom Meeting Tips and Updates
In the meeting, William Kelvin and Vera provided tips on how to unmute during a Zoom meeting. William Van introduced new committee members, David and Colt, and welcomed them to the Academic Standards Committee. Karen announced her retirement at the end of the semester. William Van also shared the meeting minutes from the previous week and discussed the agenda for the current meeting. The discussion then shifted to the topic of class recording, with Jennifer, the assistant director for care and adaptive services, leading the conversation.

Lecture Recording Policies and Consequences
Jennifer, William Van, April, and other faculty members discussed the recording of lectures for academic purposes. They clarified that students can record lectures for their own educational use, but not for publishing or sharing outside their academic needs. They also noted that students cannot record other students during presentations. The discussion also touched on the state statute governing this issue, which was provided by April. The faculty members agreed to make edits to the current definitions and requirements based on the statute, and to communicate these changes to the committee. Tejendrasinh asked about the consequences of violating the recording rules, to which April responded that it would depend on the level of violation and the context. The conversation ended with a discussion about the potential for civil cases if a student's recording was misused.




Syllabus Update and New Law Discussion
The team discussed the need to revise and update the syllabus to include a new law that went into effect in 2021. They agreed that the responsibility for this update lies with the student services department, with a deadline of within the next week. The faculty also suggested adding definitions and clarifications to the syllabus, particularly regarding the definition of a class lecture and the concept of publishing. The team acknowledged the need for further education on the new law and its implications, particularly in terms of student recording and sharing of publisher content.

Implementing Simple Syllabus System
The meeting involved discussions about the implementation of a new syllabus system, referred to as 'Simple Syllabus'. The team agreed to replace the term 'Common Core Syllabus' with 'Simple Syllabus' in all relevant documents and systems. They also discussed the need to update the system's availability information, with Karen suggesting that it should be available in Canvas courses. The team also discussed the need to educate the community about the new system, with April mentioning that they had only recently learned about it. The conversation ended with William Van agreeing to make the necessary changes to the system's documentation.

Syllabi Approval and Submission Process
The team discussed the approval process for syllabi, with the head of department being the final approver. They also discussed the timeline for submitting syllabi, with the department chair setting the date. The team agreed to keep the current requirements for syllabi submission, as it was already established. However, there was a concern about the lack of enforcement of these requirements. The team decided to refer back to the document outlining the requirements in case of disputes or issues.

Syllabus Policy Changes and Assignments
The team discussed the current syllabus policy and its potential changes. They agreed to remove the requirement for listing dates and ISBN numbers in the syllabus, as these details can be found elsewhere. The team also considered the need for a syllabus to include a schedule of assignments, with William Kelvin suggesting that this information could be more easily managed on Canvas. The team agreed to keep the mandatory information to a minimum, focusing on course learning outcomes and assignment descriptions. The discussion also touched on the issue of syllabus transferability between schools, with the team concluding that the focus should be on learning outcomes rather than specific dates or assignments.

Syllabus Listing Course Materials Guidelines
William, Karen, and Anne discuss how to list required course materials in the syllabus. They agree to remove the ISBN number requirement since it is becoming outdated. For courses using open educational resources (OER), professors will provide a link within the course instead of listing it on the public syllabus. The summary states that the syllabus should list the title, author, and edition of required materials, as well as any information needed to access those materials, but not specific links or codes which may be provided internally.




Syllabus Policies and Extra Credit
The team discussed the syllabus and its policies, focusing on the inclusion of extra credit and the handling of late work and makeup exams. They agreed to change the term "cheating" to "academic misconduct" and to combine the policies regarding late work and makeup exams. The team also decided to keep the first point regarding policies that could negatively affect a student's grade. The conversation ended with the understanding that the syllabus should clearly outline what can hurt a student's grade, but not necessarily what can improve it.

Common Core Syllabus and Individualized Studies
The team discussed the common core syllabus and individualized studies. They considered the implications of a student returning after a long absence and the potential need for an individualized study course due to changes in the program or curriculum. The team also discussed the concept of a catalog year and how it affects students who return after a year or more. They agreed that students who return after a year would need to reapply and would be under a new catalog year. The team also discussed the process of creating an individualized study course, which they agreed was not feasible within a short timeframe. They concluded that the current parameters for individualized study courses were clear and reasonable.
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